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A special welcome to our 

guests! 

 We are glad to have you visiting with 

us today! You are welcome here. We 

know you have a choice of where to 

worship, and you chose to be with us 

today — thank you.  

 At Lomax we want to be the church 

we read about in the Bible. Our goal is 

to glorify God with our worship and 

with our lives and to point people to 

Jesus Christ.  

 If you need anything during the 

service, ushers in the lobby can direct 

you to restrooms, the nursery, or a 

telephone. Please do us the favor of 

filling out a blue card located on the 

back of the pew in front of you. If you 

have any questions or if we can help 

Lots Happening and Lots to Do 

Col. 3:23 “
23

Whatever you do, work heartily, as for the 
Lord and not for men,” 

Youth Committee Meeting -  today.  Remember it 

is right after services this morning.  VBS will be dis-
cussed, so all interested in helping with VBS be sure 
to attend.   
vbs  - Lomax history is really incredible.  It is some-

thing we should all be proud and work to keep.  It is 
one of the most fun, happy, and Biblically educational 
events we do.   

 

Bible class Matters  - a 2019 study of adults who 

are ministry leaders 86.6% attended Sunday Bible 

Class, 44.4% attended Wednesday Bible Class, 59% 

attended VBS.  Parents are the most important.  A 

study showed 50.5% parents influenced children to 

come to Christ, while 44.7% bible class & ministry 

leaders influenced them to Christ.                           

Special speaker Bill McDonald -  excited to hear                                               

a longtime friend to the Lomax    

congregation.  We enjoyed so 

much his daughter Haley and 

granddaughter  Gwyneth    

Richardson when they attended 

Lomax.    Ok, Garth too.                         

                     Jeff “Boo” Spears         

                                            Family Minister 

Welcome to Lomax! 

There will be a Youth 

Committee Meeting  

Today—March 20th 

 immediately following 

morning services.  

Discussion includes the 

upcoming                  

Vacation Bible School 



Who said, “I will call upon the 

Lord, and he shall send thunder 

and rain”? 

(answer next week) 

 

 
 

March 20—Youth Committee Meeting  

March 27—Van Hook Baby Shower 
March 28—April 1—LC Spring Break 

March 31—Primetimers Trip to Bent & Dents 

store plus Meal at Yoders Grocery. @ 2 PM 

April 6—Set up CSC 

April 9—Girls Tea for L2L 

April 10—Friends & Family Day 

April 10—Boys lead PM Services for L2L 

 
 
 

 
Our monthly Food for Families            

distribution  is   
Thursday,  April 21st 

If you have not brought your  grocery  
items in, please do so by Wed.  morning if  

possible.         

Sick:  Tom Kilpatrick is at home taking physical therapy following his knee 

surgery.  Faye Kilpatrick is now at the NHC Maury Regional Transition Care 

Center in Columbia.  Her address is in this bulletin.  Dinah Poore had skin cancer 

surgery and was more extensive  than first expected.  She is home but will return to 

doctor this week. . Chuck Oppermann will have knee surgery on April 7th.  David 

Riley is now at home following surgery. Rocco Pierce had surgery Wednesday, 

March 16th. Vickie Skelton, the cousin of Lee Ann Alford started chemotherapy 

last week and will have radiation this week and remember in your prayers.   Jimmy 

Willis, the son-in-law of Janice Sublett had a accident at work and broke bones in 

his back and suffered a concussion and home recovering. Roy Sharp, the minister 

of the Linden Church of Christ began bone marrow transplant procedure at the 

Sarah Cannon Cancer Institute in Nashville.  He will be isolated for 30 days as the 

new cells mature, divide and multiple will his immune system is compromised.  He 

will continue in Nashville for additional 2 months after the 30 days.  Please 

remember all those who have been or are currently dealing with the COVID 

Virus. 

 

Sympathy to the friends and family of   

 

Continue to remember:   Jerry Ammons, Lynn Ammons, Danny Bates, June 

Bates—Life Care of Centerville, Nell Bunch, Lovada Burklow, Barbara Eglinton, 

Rochelle Ely, Dustin Flowers, Bill Judkins, Faye Kilpatrick—NHC Maury 

Regional, , Gene Kilpatrick, Freida Lewis, Jennie Martin, Becky Mears, Michael 

McCann, Thomas McMillian,  Danny Milam, Howard Miller, Connie Nolin, Gary 

O’Brien, Scott Phillips, Rex Riley, David Roth, Nadine Turnbow, Charles Williams, 

Gary Wanock —Life Care of Centerville and Jerry Yates. 

 

Shut-ins:  Michael Gray and Jimmy Griner  

 

In Lewis County Nursing & Rehab Center:  Michelle Huff, Jean Pace and Betty 

Stafford . 

 

Remember our military:  Dustin Brugmann (grandson of Jim & Sharon Grinder), 

Kerry Conkle (grandson of Ralph & Sue Conkle), and Jacob Fite (nephew of 

Tommy & Sandra Clayton).                                            

 

 

 

The Lomax Christian Day School is    

taking applications for the 2022-2023 

school year.  Applications are on the                                    

table in the front lobby or you can see        

Jan Hill. Please return by March 31st. 

              Food For Friends:   

            March 24th 

Team 3  ( Sharon & Sue)                 
If anyone can help deliver meals, be at 

the CSC at 10:30 am 

 

 

If you can help by supplying some of these 

items it will be greatly appreciated: 

Toliet Paper 
Please put these items in the box in the 

church office in the foyer. 

Thank you! 

You are invited to a baby shower for  

Emily & Brice Van Hook on Sunday,  

March 27th from 1:00—2:30 pm at the Lomax 

CSC.  Name—Lillian Jane.  Emily is registered at 

babylist.com. If you want to give to the money tree, 

please give this to Kara Farr. 



Lomax Student Ministry 

 
*Today, Sunday, March 20th, Youth Committee meeting after morning 

services. If you would like to be updated about VBS and future events please 

plan to attend. 

*Saturday, March 26th, Bowling Trip for any kid that want to go. Time and 

place TBD                                                                                           
*Saturday Morning,April 9th,  Girls Tea for Lads to Leaders. There is a 

sign up sheet in the foyer. (You do not have to be going to Lads to Leaders in 

order to participate)                                                                              
*Sunday, April 10th, Boys lead Evening Service. Please see Brice or Saul if 

you would like to participate.                                                                     
*Friday, April 15- Sunday, April 17th - Lads to Leaders convention.              

*Friday, April 22nd- All Age Youth Devo. Time and place TBD. 

Save the Date 

* Sunday, June 19 through Wednesday, 

June 22 - Lomax VBS 

 

Tree of Knowkedge 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Another Quarter has passed and our students 

have been working hard to memorize Bible 

verses for the Tree of Knowledge. This   

program helps our students to learn God’s 

word, and the students work hard to meet 

their goals for each quarter. 

We would like to take this time to           

congratulate the students who memorized    

particular Scriptures in                                                      

December, January and February 

 

2 & 3 year olds memorized           

Psalms 23:1 

Maggie Calderon 

 

4 & 5 year olds memorized              

The 12 Apostles 
Charlie Carroll 
Parker Carroll 
Will Chapin 
Ellie Hamm 

 

3rd,  4th, & 5th  Grade memorized              

10 Commandments 
Reagan Riley 

    

Spring Quarter Goals 

March, April, May 

(2 & 3 year olds) - Psalms 23:1 

(4 & 5 year olds) - Matthew 5:16 

(1st & 2nd Grade) - Psalms 34:14 

(3rd, 4th, 5th Grade) - Plan of Salva-

tion Part 1—Hear, Believe, Repet 

All in All 
                                                                                                                                                                                 

The song “You Are My All in All” has always been a favorite of 

mine. In part the song declares: 

You are my strength when I am weak 

You are the treasure that I seek 

You are my all in all 

Seeking You as a precious jewel 

Lord, to give up I’d be a fool 

You are my all in all 

Truly Jesus should be our all in all, for He can fulfill all our 

needs. In speaking of Jesus, the apostle Paul stated in Col. 3:11, 

“where there is neither Greek nor Jew, circumcised nor uncir-

cumcised, barbarian, Scythian, slave nor free, but Christ is all 

and in all.” Christ is all—nothing else is needed. If Christ is your 

all in all, then why not give Him your all—all the time! 

Edd Sterchi 

Broadway church of Christ 

Campbellsville, KY 

 Faye Kilpatrick 

Room 2100 

NHC—Maury Regional                                                                                                                                                                            

Transitional Care Center 

501 Trotwood Ave. 

  Columbia, TN 38401 

931-398-6300 



Lomax 

Church of Christ 
931-796-5381 

Email:                                  

info@lomaxchurch.com 
 

MINISTERS: 
Jeff Spears—306-1362 

Malcom George 
Saul Calderon—817-905-5324 

Brice Van Hook—636-639-0153 

By The numbers 
For the week of  3/13 

Schedule of Services 

 
Sunday Bible Study — 9:00 am 

Worship Services — 10:00 am 

Sunday Evening — 6:00 pm 

Wednesday Primetimers - 10:00 am 

Wednesday Bible Study — 6:00 pm 

A.M. Bible Class 110 

A.M. Worship Service 178 

P.M. Worship Service 125 

Wednesday PM 118 

Contribution:  $6,918.00 

Weekly Budget $6,000.00 

ELDERS: 
 

Jeff Dye — 306-8463 

John Eglinton—446-5646 

Rick Morrow —615-430-6663 

Mike Parker—628-2961 
(Please leave a message) 

  

Lomax Christian Day 

School 

796-7373 

The Lomax Messenger  

Published weekly by the  

Lomax Church of Christ 

320 Darbytown Road 

Hohenwald, N 38462 

 

G.Y.I.D.E. 
(Giving Youth Invaluable     

Devout Education) 

Last week’s Know Your 

Bible Answer:  

   

James 

James 5:15 

 

 

 

Please continue to check out 

the Visitation Notebook in 

the foyer for updated 

 information. 

 

 

 

Trip to the Bent & Dents store plus Meal at 

Yoders Grocery. @ 2 PM on March 31st. 

,  Sign up sheets are in the foyer.  See 

Rose or Boo for details. 

DEACONS 
 

 Matthew Farr  
(Special Events, CSC Scheduling) 

   Colby Hamm 
(Young Families Ministry) 

 Chris Hunter  
(Visitation) 

  Greg Mullinicks 
(Audio/Visual, Bulletin) 

Jeff Spears 
(Education) 

  Marty Spears 
(Finance) 

     

 

 

 

 

GYIDE Fish Fry will be held    

Saturday, May 7th.  The GYIDE 

workers meeting will be held  

Tuesday, April 5th at Yogie’s    

offices.  We will be eating at 6:00 

pm with meeting beginning at 7:00 

pm.  Bring your hotdogs and   

hamburgers, and eat with us.    

GYIDE is all volunteer, so we 

could really use anyone wanting to 

help. See Boo Spears or Jeff Dye 

for details. 


